
 

 

Thursday,  March 28th  

7:00 PM  

Maundy Thursday  

First Communion 

Friday, March 29th 

7:00 PM  

Tenebrae Service 

Easter Sunday  

6:30 AM  

Sunrise Service 

7:30 AM  

Easter Breakfast 

8:45 AM  

Flowering of the cross 

9:30 AM  

Sunday School 

10:00 AM  

Festival of Holy Communion 

Worship with us! 



 

 

Congregational Council of Mt. Tabor 
 

2024 Congregational Council Executive Committee 
 

Whitney Glass, President 
Christie Cook, Vice President 

Julie Ann Payne, Secretary 
Tex Davis, Treasurer 

Tammy O’Quinn, Financial Secretary 
Stella McGee, Recording Secretary 

Pastor Wade T. Roof, III, Senior Pastor 

Committee Assignments 

 
 
 
 

Council Highlights - February 11, 2024 

  

Votes Taken:  

• Minutes were unanimously approved 

• New Business: Council discussed Easter Offering for 2024.  David Yoder made a motion for the offering 
to be set for $25,000.00 with a 10% tithe.  Funds will support Epworth, God’s Helping Hands, and the 
Gamecock Lutheran Ministry.  Motion was unanimously approved. 

• Congregational Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 18th at 10:15am in the Assembly Room to vote 
on Roof Replacement. 

Council will meet with Mitzie Shafer and members from the Strategic Planning Committee to go over the 
proposed Mission, Vision, Core Values, and Key Ministry Objectives virtually on Sunday February 18th at 
6pm.  A link will be emailed out to everyone to join the call. 
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2024 
 

Bruce Busbee - (803) 791-4791 
busbee44@aol.com 

 
Christie Cook - (803) 238-1235 

csprllcook@gmail.com 
 

Adam Davis - (803) 429-9608 
adamola2001@icloud.com 

 
Whitney Glass - (803) 261-2749 

whitneyglass33@gmail.com 

 

2025 
 

Tammy O’Quinn - (803) 315-6258 
ktmmoquinn@gmail.com 

 
Tex Davis - (803) 463-6320 
gamecockpoppa@gmail.com 

 
Brett Ebener - (803) 260-8173 

brettebener@gmail.com 
 

David Yoder - (803) 807-3075 
clemsonyoder@gmail.com 

 

2026 
 

Megan Lyons - (803) 673-7815 
meglyons09@gmail.com 

 
Julie Ann Payne - (803) 609-6200 

jasoutherlin@aol.com 
 

John Matthews - (843) 340-8298 
johnmatthews@gmail.com 

 
Bob Livingston, Jr. - (803) 796-8654 

blivingston@gregoryelectric.com 

Property - David Yoder Christian Education - Christie Cook 

Stewardship - Tammy O’Quinn Fellowship & Recreation - Adam Davis 

Community Outreach - Bob Livingston Information Technology - Bruce Busbee 

Youth Ministry - Megan Lyons Marketing/Social Media - Julie Ann Payne 

Worship & Music - Brett Ebener Evangelism - John Matthews 



 

 

“Go therefore and make disciples of all nations…” Matthew 28:19 

It has gone by many different names like “The Great Commission” or “Church Evangelism.” It has 
been carried out in a variety of different ways, using a multitude of different strategies, and employing 
different methods from simply asking friends to come to church, all the way to t-shirt giveaways. Some 
churches and denominations are better at this than others, some churches spend larger parts of their budgets 
on this than others, and some churches are more aggressive in their approach to this than others. However, 
every one of us are called to do it, every one of us are called to speak up and speak out, and every one of us 
are called to engage it. Yet, no matter what you call it, how you approach it, the strategies you employ, or the 
ways you carry it out, “Church Marketing” is hard, scary, and very intimidating. 

In this new digital age, we live in, one way to spread the Word of God, lift up the presence of your 
church, and reach literally millions of people around the globe is through online worship, digital 
communication, and virtual gatherings. While we gather a select group of people in person on any given 
Sunday, we gather far greater numbers online throughout the week. For the last four to five years, we have 
been recording and airing live worship services weekly. Many people who would not darken the door of any 
church near them have plugged into worshiping with us and coming to know God’s love for them, through 
you. While significantly less now than during COVID, our online services still gather hundreds of people 
every week, and provide a virtual community of family to a great number that we will never meet otherwise. 

Up until now, 99% of our virtual ministry has been done by Pam Hoskins. I lift up her and her deep 
commitment to this ministry, and thank her for giving her all to this vital ministry of Mt Tabor. Looking 
forward into the future, we would like to widen and deepen our online presence and also give Pam the much 
needed help that she might need to take the next step in virtual ministry. Many of you reading this have great 
gifts in IT, but you don’t need a degree in tech to be of good use to this ministry. An open heart and a 
willingness to help is all you need. If this type of ministry is something you are interested in, please let Pastor 
Wade or Pam know, and we can start plugging you in very quickly. This is not an every Sunday job, but one 
you can aid in, whenever you have time. Maybe you have watched us on TV, or listened to us on your phone 
while traveling, and you have ideas to help make it better. We would love to hear them.  

Throughout the years, evangelism continues to evolve, but the message of love and grace from God 
never changes. How we do it does. Come be a part of spreading the gospel, come help us broadcast this 
message to millions. Help us spread the kingdom of God. Amen.     ~ Pastor Wade                      

Pastoral Ponderings 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  

Mr. & Mrs. Russ Messick! 

Sheri Lemacks and Russ Messick were married  

at Mt. Tabor on February 24th. 

Please keep the new couple in your prayers as they begin their new journey together. 
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Sign Up for  
Mt. Tabor Emails 

 

Did you know that  

Mt. Tabor can  

send you all 

correspondence 

electronically? If you  

would like to receive 

our news via e-mail, 

please let us know by 

emailing:   

 

admin@ 

mttaborlutheran.org  
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When you think of Lent, think of Mt. Tabor 

Sundays during Lent:  5:15 pm - Family Meal 

                   6:15 pm - Lenten Worship 

Thank you Mt. Tabor! 

We raised $1026.00 

to help those in need. 

Left in the Blessing Box 

Thank you for helping my family! 

God Bless You! 

Have a great day! 

Amy Stansill 

To Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church, 

Thank you so very much for your support in helping families 

through the Strengthening Families Program.  

God bless you all, 

Carmen Alava at Growing Homes Southeast 

Dear Pastor Roof, 

God bless you, your congregants and The Early Rising/H.U.G.S Men’s 

club for your generous $1000.00 donation. With virtually NO 

overhead, the effect it has will equate a $10,000.00 donation 

elsewhere! I will use this splendid donation to order blankets for the 

shelter less, homeless population in the Midlands. I’ve found a 

company abroad where I truly maximize your generosity with 2 types 

of product - blankets are critical year-round. 

Yours in Christ, 

Bubba  Cromer  
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Lil ies  & Process ional  Cross  Flowers  

If you would like to purchase an Easter lily, please fill out the below information.  

We need 30 Lilies to adorn the sanctuary for Easter Sunday. 

We need 8 Processional Cross Flowers beginning Easter Sunday.  

You may order this from a florist of your choice.  

DEADLINE FOR THE LILIES IS MONDAY, MARCH 25TH. 

Order Form - please print clearly 
 

 __________ # of Easter Lilies at $20.00 each 

Total Amount Enclosed $ ______________  

Processional Cross Flowers are needed for the following Sundays: 

Please call the church office for available dates. 

 

 

 

Given by (please include phone number):  

________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Honor of: 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Memory of:   

________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Easter Offering Goal   

$25,000.00  

    10% of our offering will be donated to 

Epworth House, God’s Helping Hands, & the Gamecock Lutheran Ministry.   

Easter Sunday  April 7th             April 14th           April 21           

April 28th            May 5th           May 12th                         May 19th 



 

 

The Sunshine Club will 

meet  

Thursday, March 7th at Noon. 

Tim Raymond from Newberry Boys Farm 

will be our speaker.  

He will inform us about their program and 

how our support is being used. 

Please bring a covered dish to share.   

Come join the club for  

information, fun and 

fellowship. 

March Love Offering --- Epworth Children’s Home 
 

Epworth Children’s Home has provided care and support for over a century to the 
children and families of South Carolina.  Epworth has focused on providing its 
children with staff members who are knowledgeable, understanding, and who benefit 
from training in programs that continually allow them to expand their knowledge 
base and their approach to care.  After over a hundred years of providing assistance 
to families, Epworth continues to expand its service offerings to the children who 
live on its campus, as well as to their families.   

God’s Helping Hands Focused Needs 

Canned juice, Jiffy Mix 

dry & evaporated milk, flour, crackers 

canned goods with pop top lids  

mustard, cookies, sugar, canned meat  

pasta sauce, soap and deodorant 
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THE MUSIC CORNER 

Music for Lent 

Lent has already brought a return to Holy Communion 

Setting One and also more introspective music. However, 

we will have Matthew Floeter playing saxophone with the 

choir on March 3
rd

 and Irelou Moye playing flute on March 

10
th
.   In keeping with the more somber mood during Lent, 

there will be no postludes. Palm Sunday will see all three of 

our Children’s Choirs join together to sing a Palm Sunday 

anthem. Maundy Thursday will have new music presented 

by the choir but will keep the familiar hymns and liturgy. Easter Sunday will feature Mt. Tabor 

Ringers, Choir and Instrumentalists in some festive new music. Please consider joining us for the 

Triduum (Maundy Thursday through Easter!). 
 

Lutheridge Handbell Retreat 

As I write this, Mt. Tabor Ringers are about to leave for the annual retreat February 23-25, 

working with Matthew Compton. We look forward to an intense rehearsal schedule and time for 

fellowship as well as worship. We will have a report on our experiences next month!  You have 

already heard one of the pieces that are part of this experience - Forest Green. You will hear 

several additional selections from this year’s music over the coming months! 
 

Easter is coming! 

Even if you can’t make a long term commitment to the choir, please consider joining us for Lent 

and Easter. Rehearsals are on Wednesdays and begin at 6:30. Please contact Kevin Davis at 

(803)796-5948 Ext. 21 or music@mttaborlutheran.org. 
 

Sacrament of Holy Baptism 

On Sunday, February 4th at the 11:00 Service we celebrated the 
Sacrament of Holy Baptism for Evelyn Tinh Nolan,  

daughter of Natalie and Jacob Nolan. 
 

We welcome Evelyn Tinh into the faith we all  
share through Jesus Christ.  

 
Grand mother and uncle - Rachel and Joey Sullivan 

Great grand parents - Carol and Tom Stork 

mailto:music@mttaborlutheran.org


 

 

 



 

 

We l c o m e  B a b y  B o y  Ta l l e y !  
 

 

Samuel Edward Talley "Sam" 
8 lbs 7 oz   21 inches 

 

born on February 21, 2024 

Congratulations Wesley and Emily!   

Happy Grandparents Charlie and Paula Taylor 
 

Proud Uncle Chuck Taylor 
 

Positively Fit: Body, Mind and Soul 
 
Positively Fit meets Monday and Thursday at 5:30 in room 121 at present until we return to the 
assembly room. All ability levels are welcome! Variations to exercises are offered! And it’s Free! 
 
(Please join our group.  If you have questions, please ask Tammy O’Quinn, Brennen Hutto or Carol 
Busbee) 
 
The word exercise can be used as a noun or a verb according to the Merriam-Webster dictionary.  

Exercise as a noun: 

The word exercise is used as a noun in many forms.   It covers areas from one using self-control, to 
agreements, to practice in a specific skill or capability.  When used in these terms, exercise is more of 
a mental movement.  Of which is a good reason to use the verb form of the word exercise. 

Exercise as a verb: 

Definition: to use repeatedly in order to strengthen or develop (exercise a muscle) 

This is the most recognizable definition.  We exercise to strengthen and develop our muscles because 

our muscles help us with our daily lives.  We use our muscles for every single movement that we 

make.  Even your smile is created by the movement of muscles.   

Over the last year, we have offered many different exercises and ways to exercise.  Try a few new 

exercises, go for a walk, dance, or just get up and move!  We have all been given a temple of the 

Holy Spirit.  Honor your body with movement! 

1 Corinthians 6:19-20  
19Do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit, who is in you, whom you have 
received from God? You are not your own; 20you were bought at a price. Therefore, honor God with 
your body.   



 

 

Lord Teach Us To Pray 

As God’s people called to love one another, let us pray for the following members of our church family, who 

celebrate the anniversary of their baptism this week:  Harper Yoder, Hudson Yoder, Mattox Fleming, Lee 
Riley, Everly Insabella, Matthew Addy, B.J. Boone, Jody Glance, Terri Roberts, Andrew Wooten, Dennis 

Rybicki, Charleigh Davis, Elizabeth Klapman, Paige Jeffcoat, Charlotte Gable, Lauren Jureka, Christina 

Bradshaw, Kelly Carrion, J.C. Day, Julie Smith, Natalie Nolan, Sandra Baker, Brynn Young, Brittany Raven 

BJ Roof, Betsy Hayden, Jennifer Latham, Rick Maxheimer, Justin Cegelis, Jana Payne, Paula Taylor, Bobby 

Long, Lucy Scarborough, Paul Carter, Mike Buchanan, Robert Cromer, Michael Gayden, Hampton Miller 
Janice Livingston, Michael Frye, Pierce Taylor, Rebecca McQuillen, Alice South, Jilda Ward, JoAnn Jones 

Rue Jeffcoat, Michael Price, Evan Wise, Mary Caroline Owen, Britt Belch, Rex Bozard, Dottie Ford, Betty 

Jo Cato, Stephen Roos, Dennis Shealy, Virginia Hamson, Drew McQuillen, Elizabeth Caulder, Rus Stilwell 

and Cory Smith.  

Most Recent Prayer Concerns: 

Ann Crout, Jean Latimer, Fred Vallejo, Drewby McQuillen, Don Simmons  

Al & Judy Jordan, Carolyn Dufries, Mary Davis 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns: 

Alice Pollock, Jimmy Williams, Mona Myers, Sadie Howard, Elmer Sundlie, Robert Cromer, Dennis 

Rybicki Jr., Emma Lou Easley, Lib Manus, Paul Addy, Paul & Jeanie Jacobs, Barbara Bradshaw, Sandra 

Baker, Betty Wise, Herman Bouknight, Jane & Gene Sexton, Pastor Jerry & Janice Livingston 

Family & Loved Ones of Mt. Tabor: 

Tommy Cambell, Niko Bosley, Paula Miller, Cynthia Fruth, Tim Driggers, David Sherer, Betsy Rodgers 

John Reedy, Drew Sweatman, Susan Fisher, Mary Famiglietti, Becky & Phil Frederick, Emily & Nancy 

Waugh, Laura Ann Merrill, Angela Livingston, Bill Wood, Jimmy Hardee, Anne Moye, Isabelle Sundlie 

Jack Timmerman, John Bundrick, Pam Player, Katie Blackwell Feaster 

Members of Mt. Tabor Serving in the Military: 

Adam Davis, Samuel Davis, Scott Hash, Alex Morris 

Family and Loved Ones Serving in the Military: 

Josh Watson, Jacob Henry Burgan, Caleb Neff 

The Family Of: 

Fred Darby, Art Southerlin 

 

Nursing Homes /Retirement Centers/Rehabilitation Centers  

Jenni-Lynn Assisted Living – Herman Bouknight (Apt. 34)  

Lowman Home – Carolyn Smith  

Laurel Crest – Emma Lou Easley (Apt. 765); Al & Judy Jordan (Apt. 312) 

Presbyterian Home -Betty Wise (Room A-105) 

Still Hopes –  Jean Latimer: Sandra Baker; Larry Sease 

Veteran’s Victory House - Elmer Sundlie 
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Remember to bring flowers  

for the cross  

Easter Sunday! 

flowering 

of the 

cross 

will take 

place at 

8:45 

during 

Sunday 

School 



 

 

March  
Altar Flowers & Bulletin Covers  

Flowers 

3  Ron & Stephanie 
Tryon 

10 Sandy Dennis 
17 Randy Klapman 

24 John Geiger 

31 Pasty Gambrell 

Covers 

3 Betty Jo Cato 
 

10  available 
17  Randy Klapman 

24 Busbee 

31 Tammy O’Quinn 

The Flower & Bulletin Calendars are posted 
on the bulletin board near the sanctuary on 
Sundays. During the week, they are kept in the 
church office. If you would like to reserve a 
date, please sign up on Sunday or contact our 
office staff during the week. 

Early Risers Prayer Breakfast 

Our Lutheran Men Early Risers 
will meet for Prayer Breakfast 

on March 12th and 26th 
 7 AM at Lizard’s Thicket on  

Augusta Road.    
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All men are invited! 
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Worship Assistant Teams 
March 

Communion Preparers: 
 

Nancy Stone-Collum 



 

 

Online Giving 

Mt. Tabor offers online 

giving. Scan the QR 

Code to be taken to our 

online giving page. 

Deadlines 
 

E-News:  Wednesdays  
at 9:00 am 

 

Bulletin:  Wednesdays  
at 10:00 am  

 

Tidings:   
15th of each month 

 
Email articles to:  

 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

 8:00 9:15 11:00 

    

1/28 17 64 82 

2/4 14 62 120 

2/11 17 57 88 

2/18 13 60 100 

2/25      One Service 68 

    

ATTENDANCE 
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Congregational  

Meeting! 

March 10th 
 

After the ALIVE! 

Service 

In the  

assembly room 

We will approve 

and distribute the 

2024 Yearbooks! 
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    Honor     Given By            Fund 

   Memorial  Given By           Fund 



 

 

January Financial News 
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Church Office News 
 

The office  
will be closed  
 On April 1st. 



 

 

     Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church 

     1000 B Avenue 

     West Columbia SC  29169 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage PAID 

Columbia, S. C. 

292 

Permit No. 116 

Mt. Tabor’s Worship Opportunities 
 

Sundays:   
 

Worship Services:  

8:00 am    Matins with Holy Communion 
9:15 am    ALIVE! Contemporary Service -  
        **Holy Communion 1st Sunday of each month. 
11:00 am   Traditional Service with Holy Communion  
 
Sunday School: 
 

10:15 - 11:00 am   Classes for both children and adults are  
                               offered.                                            
 

Wednesdays: 
 

11:00 am   Bible Study 
12:00 pm   Noon Eucharist

Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is committed to being a safe place for children and 

youth. Our congregation has enacted policies and procedures designed to mini-

mize the risk of abuse. Copies of our Child Protection  Policy are available in the 

narthex and in the Church  Office. 

Staff 
Reverend Wade T. Roof, III 

Senior Pastor 
Pastor.wade@hotmail.com 

 

Dr. Rus Stilwell 
Pastor of Visitation 

rdstilwell@yahoo.com 
 

Mr. Kevin Davis 
Director of Music & Arts 

music@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Stella McGee 
Parish Administrator 

stella@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Linda Spainhour 
Admin Assistant 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Office Information 
 

Phone: (803) 796-5948 
Fax: (803) 794-4089 

 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Visit our Website 
www.mttaborlutheran.org 

 


